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Knights of Columbus  

All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 

 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 

 

Autumn has yet to officially commence, but your 

council is already planning a full Fall schedule of 

activities, and they are even grander than normal. 

 

For the first time, we are partnering with the All 

Saints Adult Education Department to bring the 

young fathers of the council and the parish an eight-

part seminar on model Christian Fatherhood.  

 

This new series is based on the Fathers for Good 

program of our own Knights of Columbus that was 

very recently featured on the April cover of our 

very own Columbia Magazine. See the 

www.fathersforgood.org web site and 

the detailed article in this newsletter. 

 

Our new audio/visual equipment will 

be professionally employed for pure 

educational purposes for the first time. 

We also hope to program presentations 

for prospective candidates and review 

DVDs we receive from Supreme about 

initiatives of the Order. 

 

On Saturday morning, September 12th, 

All Saints becomes the center of the 

Georgia KofC universe, as we host the 

first 3rd Degree Exemplification of the 2009-2010 

Fraternal Year in Georgia at our Social Hall.  

 

Last year we hosted about 120 candidates and 80 

observers. This year we expect even more, and the 

entire Georgia Council Staff will be here and hold 

their own official meeting afterward on our site. 

Our council has 34 members that now qualify to 

receive their 3rd Degree. We hope they do so. 

 

Ten days later on Tuesday, September 22nd, we 

have a 1st Degree scheduled in McGivney Hall. 

Should we be fortunate enough to induct eight new 

brothers, we will hit the magic 300-member plateau 

to establish 11402 as a major national council. 

 

Just after those two exemplifications, we have been 

invited to participate for the first time in a KofC 

Soccer Challenge event on Saturday, September 

26th, at the field of Holy Cross Council #10355. 

Located conveniently just off Chamblee-Tucker 

Road, a mile outside the Perimeter, all boys and 

girls aged 10 to 14 may compete at this facility. 

Their folks will in turn compete this winter in our 

Free Throw Tournament. We have a gym, they 

have a field. Sounds like another great partnership. 

 

Dinner at Altobeli's Italian Restaurant will be held 

on September 20th. The event is nearly sold out.  

 

October features our Knights of Columbus 2nd 

Annual Columbus Day Golf Classic on the 12th,  

again at beautiful Horseshoe Bend Country Club. 

We have decided to co-celebrate the Columbus Day 

holiday of our namesake with date and 

name of our tournament for this year and 

future years. We need more sponsors. 

 

Our Oktoberfest Picnic will be held 

again on a Sunday to be determined 

upon site availability. This event is    

always my personal favorite of the year. 

 

On a somber note, our Memorial Mass 

for Deceased Knights on Wednesday, 

October 21st, has two more names with 

the passing of Brothers Bill Lehman and 

Owen McCabe. Memento Mori. 

 

Assuming that our current 122 members of the 3rd 

Degree will be increased by the grand events of 

September 12th, we hope to flood the ballroom of 

the Atlanta Airport Westin Hotel on November 7th 

with a record number of our 4th degree candidates. 

 

This will be the last opportunity in this fraternal 

year to become a Sir Knight in Atlanta. Last year 

we had eight candidates. This year dare we hope for 

twenty? Information packets will soon be prepared. 

 

Then November 20th, Lord willing and permits in 

hand, we have Monsignor’s approval to hold what 

may be called Monte Carlo Charity Knight in the 

All Saints Social Hall. Not having attempted this 

before, we are asking those with any experience 

with any such gaming to step forward to make the 

night a success. You always do. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  Lou 

www.fathersforgood.org 
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Council Night at Altobeli’s Italian Restaurant 

 

Sample Menu for Sunday September 20, 2009 at 6:00 PM 

 

Appetizers: Assortment of Hot & Cold Appetizers 

 

Salad:  Garden House Salad or Caesar Salad with Garlic Bread 

 

Entrees: Atlantic Salmon with Lemon Wine Sauce over Pasta, or 

  Veal Cutlet with Italian Ham with side of Pasta Marinara, or 

  Chicken Tender with mushrooms served over Pasta 

 

Wine:  One (1) glass of either red or white wine included 

 

Beverage: Coffee, Iced Tea, or soft drink 

 

Total Cost:    $30.00 per person including Tax & Tip !!! 

 

On Sunday, September 20th, at 6PM, the council will hold its 

second dinner outing for knights, spouses, and guests at the 

Altobeli’s Restaurant and Piano Bar at 3000 Old Alabama 

Road and Haynes Bridge Road (see www.altobelis.com). 

 

We will be able to accommodate a maximum of 48 people in 

a reserved area of tables within view of the entertainment. A 

special menu with special pricing has been arranged to make 

the evening economical, delicious, and fun. 

 

We will offer a choice of the 3 entrees shown below on the 

sample menu. The attendees do "NOT" have to make their 

selection until the night of the dinner. 

 

To keep the price reasonable, we did not include a dessert, 

since we suspect that the majority of older folks do not order 

desserts late. After dinner drinks may be purchased additionally from the bar and are not included. 

 

There is always entertainment scheduled on Sunday evening, and we will have that enjoyment at no additional cost. 

  

The price for this enjoyable evening will be only $30.00 per person which INCLUDES TAX & TIP. 

  

The Knights should make their checks payable to Jack Klapka and send them to his home address at 7715 Wickley 

Way,  Sandy Springs, GA 30350.  He will acknowledge each receipt of a check with a confirmation e-mail. Because 

Jack is making all arrangements, reservations with him are a must. When the number of persons exceeds 48, a waiting 

list will be created. Those on that list can only be accommodated when cancellations are received.  

  

We might want to point out that one complementary glass of wine ( red or white ) will be offered to each attendee, but 

they can purchase additional wine or spirits from the bar or by giving a credit card to the waiter.  We do not wish to run 

a tab and then try to get the money from each Knight later. Your $30 per person check should suffice for the base meal 

with no surprises. 

  

Altobeli’s is located in the Kroger Shopping Center at the intersection of Old Alabama and Haynes Bridge Road, an easy 

drive from All Saints. We have invited the priests of All Saints parish to join us as guests, and sincerely hope they can. 

Don’t miss this one. Nowhere can you get this value at this price. 

 

www.altobelis.com
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Memories of our 2009 Summer Retreat 

Thirty brothers took advantage of our Annual Summer Retreat at the 

Simpsonwood Retreat Center in Norcross and they were certainly not 

disappointed. The facilities and food were again excellent. Our lay retreat 

master, John Monroe (top right) of Ignatius House was outstanding. 

 

Deacon Ray Egan again served as Master of Ceremonies and was able to 

bring us a surprise confessor, Father Dan Ketter (middle right), who is the 

recently-ordained son of our own brother John Ketter. The Deacon also 

provided a provocative video called Rediscovering God in America. 

 

As always, the group started and ended each day with the Lauds and  

Vespers prayers recited daily by our religious. Discussion sessions began 

with an examination of our mature concepts of God, to the role that sin 

plays in our lives, to forgiveness as exemplified in the Prodigal Son    

parable, to the existence of two competing standards in the modern world. 

Benediction, confession, and an evening Mass celebrated by our own 

brother, Father Bryan Small, topped off the first day. 

 

Of special note this year, was the addition of seven brothers from outside 

our council who are members of our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly.  

We hope to expand the attendance each year to include brothers from all 

councils in the area. This was an excellent start in that regard. 
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Continuing Charitable Benevolence Efforts 

Our council benevolence continued at the August Business Meeting and during the 

entire month: 

 

 The Charity Review Committee’s recommendation to donate $1,000 to the 

Missionaries of the Poor in Jamaica was passed.  

 The Council paid for the annual Altar Server Outing at the Malibu Gran Prix 

Center. The amount was just under $800. “Thank you” received. 

 A Speaker from the City of Dunwoody requested a donation to the fund to  

install a defibrillator in every police car. We voted $250. A motion by Deacon 

Ray to buy one for our hall for $1,500 is pending a vote at September meeting. 

 The Charity Review Committee reported favorably on a donation of $1,500 to 

the general fund of the Sister Sullivan Center. The issue passed. 

 The council voted $200 for the purchase and logo printing of T-shirts for our 

Habitat House build later this year. 

 The council passed the $1,000 donation request to Birthright. Picture in this 

newsletter showing presentation to Director Terry Weaver. 

 The council passed a donation of $500 to the Friends of Disabled Adults and 

Children (FODAC). 

 The council passed a budget not to exceed $250 for the creation of the “Knights of Crowlumbus” scarecrow to be 

displayed at the Atlanta Botanical Garden in October. 

 The council passed a preliminary budget of $250 to be used for supplementing baby sitting services for knights to 

attend council functions that they would not be otherwise able to attend without such services. 

 The council hosted a welcome cookout for returning students at the Emory Catholic Center for Fr. Bryan Small. 

 The council hosted a welcome cookout for returning high school students of All Saints at McGivney Hall. 

 Several brothers continued their 4th degree Honor Guard activities. A significant honor guard for deceased brother 

Owen McCabe was undertaken per family request. 

 Our ceremonial team again contributed time and talent at a 2nd degree exemplification at St. Brigid on August 20th. 

 The council underwrote all costs for the Annual Summer Retreat not covered by attendee donations. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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During the next few months, local Brothers will have the opportunity to advance to various degrees within the Order. 

First, third, and fourth degree exemplifications will be held at convenient times and locations to take members to the 

highest levels to which they may aspire. 

 

3rd Degree Exemplification — will be held at 10 AM on Saturday, September 12th, at All Saints Social Hall 

(candidates 9 PM).  This will be a large event with well over 100 candidates from all over North Georgia receiving the 

degree. Many state officers will be present. We request the presence of many existing 3rd and 4th degree brothers as  

observers. Lunch will be served afterward. There will be no charge for our Council 11403 candidates. Other candidates 

will be charged $5 and all observers will be charged $10 for the prime rib lunch we will serve. Coat and tie required. 

 

1st Degree Exemplification — will be held on at 7:30 PM on Tuesday, September 22nd, in the All Saints   

McGivney Hall . Candidates should arrive at 6:45 PM. Coat and tie are requested, since pictures are always taken. Light        

refreshments will be served. 

 

3rd Degree Exemplification — will be held at 10 AM on Sunday, October 25th, at St. Pius X Church Council 

10004, 1626 Spaniel Court,  Conyers, GA 30094.  This will be the last chance to become a 3rd Degree member before 

the 4th Degree below. 

 

4th Degree Exemplification — will be held at late morning (TBA) on November 7th at the Atlanta Airport 

Westin Hotel. Black tuxedo and evening gowns required. After the exemplification, lunch, hospitality suites, evening 

Mass, catered dinner, and dancing will be held. Price for candidates is $70 (including one dinner). Dinner for non-

candidates is $45. Candidates from all over North Georgia will attend along with all state officers and dignitaries. All 

our eligible 3rd degree members will receive instruction packets.  

 

1st Degree Exemplification — will be held on at 7:30 PM on Tuesday, November 17th, in the All Saints   

McGivney Hall . Candidates should arrive at 6:45 PM. Coat and tie are requested, since pictures are always taken. Light        

refreshments will be served. This will be our last first degree of the calendar year. 

A Smile from God 
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Emory Catholic Center Welcome Cookout 

 

Ongoing Support of Right-to-Life Charities 

Brother Mark Foster, himself an 

employee of Birthright,  presents 

our council donation of $1,000 

to Terry Weaver, Director of the 

local Birthright affiliate. 

 

This council and the entire Order 

proudly support organizations 

that foster right-to-life causes 

and fight abortion in all its forms 

from the moment of conception. 

 

Mark has worked at Birthright 

for some years and has manned 

the hotline that is so crucial to 

helping women make the very 

important decision to bring their 

babies to term. 

 

We are proud of Brother Mark, 

step-son of Brother Ed Trainor. 

Brothers Dennis Caniglia and Joe Mitchell man our monster cooker (“The Big Unit”) to feed the hungry 70 or 80 young 

college students being welcomed back to school at the Emory University Catholic Center.  We help our Brother, Father 

Bryan Small, host this event every year.  Jim Mammoser and Stan Kapusta also stopped by to lend Father a hand. 

Significant Member Wedding Anniversaries 

In the process of editing this newsletter, we could not help noticing that several brothers 

and their wives have significant wedding anniversaries this month. We salute them for 

their faithful lives and wish them the blessings of Almighty God into the distant future. 

How proud they make our Order and our Catholic religion. They are: 

 

Ed and Ann Kucharski        —50 years of marriage on September 12th. 

Charles & Carolyn Wilson  —50 years of marriage on September 26th.  

Doug & Therese Birkbeck  —25 years of marriage on September 1st.  

 

And just very recently the topper: 

Mark and Patricia Balmes—-60 years of marriage on August 20th. 
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All Saints Welcomes 17 New 2nd Degree Brothers  

The August 20th 2nd Degree Exemplification held at St. Brigid Council 13204 in Johns Creek featured 54 brothers from several 

councils. All Saints had 17 brothers who progressed (13 are shown here). Also participating in the ceremonial team were Mike 

Klimshuk, Bill Peet, District Deputy Greg Crnkovich, and Lou Hlad of our council. Several candidates traveled great distances. 

 

Our new 2nd degree brothers are Bill Giles, Rene Rodriguez, Rick Rother, Al Alberghini, Justin Brooks, Joe Matassino, Kevin 

Dye, Adam Drost, Joerg Grau, Jim Murphy, Don Converse, Ryan Leurck, Jerry Cicero, Robert Swanson, Bhavani Polimetla, 

Matthew James, and Tom Van Ham. They are now eligible for the 3rd Degree Exemplification at All Saints on September 12th. 

Area Fall Soccer Challenge Planned 

Council Fetes (and Feeds) Returning High Schoolers 

On August 16th McGivney Hall was awash in youngsters about to return to high school and having one last pre-party. Our council provides 

several gatherings every year for our teen groups under Maryann Iacobucci.  Brother Paul Weidle (above) serves the goodies. Our Youth 

Activity Director, Mark Moots, arranged the event and Joe Fuentes ran the “Big Unit” cooker outside. (Note the big kid at the back of line.) 
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KofC Soccer Challenge on Agenda for First Time 

 

The Knights of Columbus have for some years sponsored a Fall Soccer Challenge Tournament event across the country. Our 

council has not participated because of the lack of a local soccer field that could be used. Our sister council Holy Cross 10355 in 

Chamblee has reserved such a field and invited other local councils to participate.  

 

Holy Cross Church is located just off Chamblee-Tucker Road about a mile north of I-285 and is very convenient to us. 

 

Since Holy Cross Council 10355 has a soccer field and no gym and our council has a gym and no soccer field, a partnership was 

a “no brainer,”  They in turn will attend our Winter Basketball Foul Shooting Tournament.  Holy Cross Council recently was 

moved under our new District 13 Deputy Greg Crnkovich. This gives both councils a unique oppor-

tunity to share this and many other events, such as exemplifications. 

 

This section of the KofC Soccer Challenge Manual gives the synopsis of just how the event works. 

 

The Soccer Challenge is similar to the foul shooting event in that each youngster gets to kick a cer-

tain number of foul shots at the goal. Age group winners advance to district shootouts and then to 

state finals. Call Lou Hlad at 770-394-6327 or send email to louhlad@bellsouth.net  if you have a 

youngster 10 to 14 years of age who is interested in participating. Bring proof of age and a parent 

signature will also be needed. 

mailto:louhlad@bellsouth.net  
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Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

 

 A Collaborative Approach to Becoming a Catholic Man & a “Father for Good” in the World To-

day.   

 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by the Knights of Columbus, International. 

  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a gathering of men 

with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in reference to their lives and in 

the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experiences through friendship, 

prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders in their marriage and family 

and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Christian values in their home, and community, and work-

ing to ensure that their relationship with God, their wife, and their Children are in order.   

 

Most men who attend Scripture Study enhance their knowledge of the scripture, cultivate 

friendships among their fellow parishioners, have fun, and learn from one another how to be a 

better husband, father, son, employee, and Catholic parishioner.  Many are seeking knowledge of 

the scripture and how to become a Catholic Man in the world today. Men do not need to be a 

Knight to participate. 

 

The Eight Commitments for Successful Fathering 

 

 Meeting Dates 

 Sunday, September 13   Session 1: Introduction: A Call to Fatherhood 

 Sunday, September 20    Session 2 Affirming Christ’s Lordship Over Our Families 

 Sunday, September 27   Session 3: Following St. Joseph, Leader & Head of the Holy Family. 

 Sunday, October 18   Session 4: Loving Our Wives All Our Lives 

 Sunday, October 25   Session 5: Turning Our Hearts Toward Our Children 

 Sunday, November 1   Session 6: Educating Children in the Discipline & Instruction of the Lord.  

 Sunday, November 15   Session 7: Protecting Our Families. 

 Sunday, November 22   Session 8: Providing for and, BuildingMarriages and Families on the “Rock. 

 

 

All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 10am – 11:30am 

 

 

If you have questions, contact: 

 

  Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155   or  Michael Tobia -770-350-7021  

  (Lead Facilitator and 3

rd

 Degree Knight)    (Facilitator & 1

st

 Degree Knight)  

 

No Experience Necessary 

 

Contact Katie Hall katie_hall@bellsouth.net 

in Adult Education to obtain course materials  

($25 for book and study guide, $35 for CD and study guide) 

mailto:katie_hall@bellsouth.net
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Proposed 2009-2010 Budget Expenses 

 

 

EXPENSES 2008/09 Budget 2009/10 Budget %      Chng to prior Bud.     $  

  

500 Supreme per Cap ita Fee $900 $900 0.0% $0 

501 Catholic Ad $280 $280 0.0% $0 

505 GA KofcC Per Capita Fee $2,200 $2,300 4.5% $100 

511 Support Watters Assembly $0 $1,000   $1,000 

512 Web Site $200 $200 0.0% $0 

515 GA State Convention $1,000 $1,000 0.0% $0 

520.1 Beverages $1,200 $1,500 25.0% $300 

520.2. Food, etc. $2,200 $1,000 -54.5% -$1,200 

521.1 Council Picnic $700 $1,000 42.9% $300 

521.2 Veterans Cookout $700 $500 -28.6% -$200 

521.3 Memorial Cookout $400 $500 25.0% $100 

521.4 Fish Fry Party $600 $500 -16.7% -$100 

521.5 Other food events $600 $3,000 400.0% $2,400 

522 A ltar Server Party $800 $800 0.0% $0 

523 Christmas Party $800 $1,000 25.0% $200 

524 Rent of McGivney Hall $1,000 $1,000 0.0% $0 

525.1 Fraternal Supplies $1,800 $1,800 0.0% $0 

525.2 Maintenance Supplies $700 $700 0.0% $0 

526 Newsletter $600 $500 -16.7% -$100 

527 Postage $300 $700 133.3% $400 

528 Recruitment $500 $500 0.0% $0 

530 Illness/Bereavement $1,000 $500 -50.0% -$500 

536.1 Charity-restricted $15,000 $10,500 -30.0% -$4,500 

536.2 Charity-unrestricted $4,000 $9,500 137.5% $5,500 

536.3 Disability Drive $5,000 $4,000 -20.0% -$1,000 

536.4 GA-State Charities $2,000 $2,000 0.0% $0 

536.5 Other Charities $2,000 $4,000 100.0% $2,000 

537.1 Seminarians $1,800 $1,800 0.0% $0 

537.2 Deaconate $600 $600 0.0% $0 

537.3 Religious Women $1,000 $1,000 0.0% $0 

540 Cap ital Expenditures $9,000 $10,000 11.1% $1,000 

555.1 Fish Fry $35,000 $38,000 8.6% $3,000 

555.2 Santa Desserts $700 $1,200 71.4% $500 

555.3 Vidalia Onion $8,000 $8,000 0.0% $0 

555.4 Tootsie ro lls $500 $200 -60.0% -$300 

555.5 Monte Carlo Night $2,500 $3,000 20.0% $500 

555.6 BBQ $2,500 $1,000 -60.0% -$1,500 

555.7 Golf Tournament $0 $10,000   $10,000 

557.1 Keep Christ in Christmas $2,000 $1,100 -45.0% -$900 

557.2 Interfaith Outreach (KCIC) $1,200 $900 -25.0% -$300 

558 State split-pot $250 $200 -20.0% -$50 

559 Fourth July Event $1,100 $2,000 81.8% $900 

575 Liability Insurance $1,700 $1,800 5.9% $100 

599.1 Attendance Awards $250 $300 20.0% $50 

599.2 Engrav ing Costs $700 $1,000 42.9% $300 

599.3 Family/Knight Awards $800 $300 -62.5% -$500 

599.4 Development/Retreat $4,000 $4,000 

0.0% $0 

599.5 Other Expenses $1,000 $3,000 200.0% $2,000 

600  McGivney Hall Cleanup $1,200 $1,200 

0.0% $0 

Total $122,280 $141,780 

15.9% $19,500 
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2009-2010 Budget Receipts 

Annual Altar Server Outing 

 Our Youth Activity Director  Mark 

Moots outdid himself yet again by  

orchestrating another fabulous fun 

outing for our All Saints Parish 

altar servers on August 15th. 

 

The kids and the parents thought 

that this one was the best yet.  The 

outing was held at the Malibu Gran 

Prix entertainment complex. 

 

Maybe the council should plan an 

outing there. 
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 September Wedding Anniversaries 

 Date                                                     Years 

 

   2nd   Tom & Nancy Simon                    42 

 12th    John & Lena Trombino                39     

   2nd   John Deasy & Diane Miller          37 

 27th   Mike & Mary Schultz                    35 

 13th   Bob & Maggie Conger                   34      

   1st   Doug & Therese Birkbeck             25 

   2nd  Ed & Colleen Trainor                    20 

 23rd   Paul & Nina Weidle                       20 

   2nd  Mike & Carla Paolozzi                   19 

   4th   David & Michele DeFay                 17     

  24th   Dave & Lisa Bertrand                   15 

   4th   Randy & Kristine Compton          15                                                                        

 23rd   Bob & Anita Mitchell                     14 

   6th   Kevin & Ann Dye                            12 

  28th   Shawn & Karen Chesney                4 

   10th  Geoffrey & Celeste Sperback         4 

   13th  Mark & Andrea Daniel                   1 

September Birthdays      (date) 

    

James Callison                            8th 

Steven Bales                              10th 

George Cajigal                          11th 

Lou Vogel                                  11th 

Ed Pierson                                 13th 

Pat Callahan                             14th 

Fred Frerichs                            14th 

Keith Kieffer                             15th 

John Seggerson                         15th 

Ed Harries                                 16th 

Gene Wysocki                           16th 

Gene Gannon                            18th 

John Natoli                                19th 

Charles Wilson                          20th 

Michael Malloy                          21st 

Mike Schultz                              21st 

Tom Begley                                24th 

Sam Portis                                 25th 

Our Council Birthdays, Anniversaries, Intentions 

   

Ora Pro Nobis 

                                          Daily Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones: 

         

       Bill Allens wife, Tisha 

       Pat Fahey’s wife, Jackie  

       Fred Frerich’s wife, Eileen 

       Joe Fuentes’ mother, Theresa Fuentes 

       Lou Hlad’s sister, Veronica Hlad 

       John Nuzzulo’s mother, Dorothy Nuzzulo 

       John Nuzzulo’s mother-in-law, Doris Schuller 

       Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary Jane 

 

 

 

 

 

            Note: because of the extensive past list of sick 

                      and distressed people, many whose names  

                      are never removed, we are starting our list  

                      over again. Please let us know of your  

                      s pecial petitions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

      

Your constant prayers are requested for our beloved deceased 

     Owen K. McCabe, 70, our 3rd Degree brother, usher at All Saints, and member of the St. Vincent 

            DePaul Society passed away last month.  Your prayers are requested for him, Peggy, and family. 

 

      26 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 

Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009    Jerome E. Travers   7/29/2005 

William G. Lehman        4/16/2009    John P. Stojka            7/21/2005     Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008    Paul G. Horan              6/2/2005     James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 

Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008    Edwin L. Woerner     5/21/2005     Kenneth E. S mith             6/2/2000 

John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008   Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.  1/13/ 2005    Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 

Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007   James J. McCabe      10/22/2004    John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 

 Richard Steiner              3/17/2006     Robert J. Lescher      5/17/ 2003    Ronald S. Kurtzer           12/12/1999 

 Sal De Pace                    1/16/2006    Brad M. Scranton   5/14/2003     Kenneth C. McIntosh      11/25/1998 

 Anthony C. Ardagna  12/28/2005    Phillip A. Haluska   12/18/2002    William J. Batdorf           3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold Blue 

September Wedding Anniversaries 

 Date                                                     Years 

   9th   Paul & Marion Reale                    59 

 10th   Ernie & Barbara S pencer          54          

   5th   George & Helene Tanguay           54 

   7th   Ed & Eleanor Pavlik                     52 

  12th   Ed & Ann Kucharski                   50 

  26th   Charles & Carolyn Wilson          50 

  23rd   Tom & Rose Begley                     48 

  16th    John & Joann Nuzzulo               48 

  15th   Ed & Suzanne Harries                 47 

  24th   Ralph & Mary Jane Stinson        47 

  21st   Bill & Mary Jane Barry                46 

  14th   Joe & Judith Kane                        46 

    7th   Jim & Judy Herbig                       42 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 

             Larry Cullen 

             Anthony Gilles 

             Fred Frerichs 

             Charles Mahony 

             Charles McGraw 

 

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers                         

Kirby Baden  

Matt Dewhurst 

Jack Klapka 

John Lynch, Jr. 

Mike Manning 

Ed Pavlik 

Our Seminarians 

             Brian Baker 

             Adam Blatt 

             Matt Dalrymple 

 

Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop John F. Donoghue 

Monsignor Donald Kiernan 

Father Dan McCormick 

Father Brian Higgins 

Father Michael Onykuru 

Father Bryan Small 

Deacon Bill Garrett  

Deacon Ray Egan 

Deacon-in-Formation Ed Krise 

September Birthdays       (date) 

Michael S mith                             27th 

Ernie S pencer                              27th 
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If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,  dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 

Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 

 

  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  

  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 

  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com  

Cemetery Cleanup/Oktoberfest/ Altar Server Outing/ Summer Retreat/Youth 

Cookout/Sullivan Center Mural/Elaine Clark Workday/Memorial Day Cookout 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at  http://watters.shutterfly.com 

 New Officer Installation/   Eucharistic Congress Honor Guard/  USO Troop   

Greeting/ Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/ Founder’s Day Ball 

Never miss a  

message again. 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 

Grand Knight     Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Deputy Grand Knight   Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net 

Chancellor                              Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 

Advocate    Tom Mix  214-394-3308     leapfrogtx@yahoo.com     

Warden                Joe Fuentes                  770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 

Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 

Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer    Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 

 

Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        

                 Jack Klapka  770-395-9513        jfkatlanta@aol.com 

     Chris Trantow 770-457-6061        cdtrantow@gmail.com               

          

Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 

                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 

                                                     Kevin Murray              770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 

 

Trustee Three-Year Term  Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

Trustee Two-Year Term           Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg_c@bellsouth.net 

Trustee One-Year Term     Andy Diaz                     770-668-9019       adiaz@mindspring.com 

 

District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 

Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  

                                                                                     

 

Activity Directors 

Acolytes    Dave Moeller  770-394-5085      gandgmole@aol.com 

Church     John Francis  770-394-6008         pjf1996@bellsouth.net 

Community     Bob Fiscella  770-395-7101         bobfiscella@comcast.net 

Council     Pat Fahey        770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 

Family Life     Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

Membership                               Frank Callan  770-668-9755      fvcallan@aol.com 

Vocations    Jim Mammoser 770-451-1753      xmammoser@inbox.com 

Youth      Mark Moots    770-734-9670      markmoots@gmail.com 

     Joe Kane  770-394-0910      josephkane@bellsouth.net 

Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 

                     

Communications & Feedback 

Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269       kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327      louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Parish Pastoral Board Rep       Andy Diaz                     770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 

 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.Org) 
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Knights of Columbus 

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA.  30338-3099 

September 

Business Mtg 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 

St. Brigid 

6:30 soc/7:30 mtg 

If you receive this newsletter by US mail and  

can receive an email instead, please  notify  us 

at  kofc11402@bellsouth.net in order to save 

the Council 44 cents in postage. 

 

Stamp 

here 

Label  

here 

 

 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

 

 

1st Degree 

McGivney 

7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

September 2009 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

First Friday 

Adoration 

Christian 

Fatherhood #1 

McGivney 

10 AM 

3rd Degree 

All Saints 

Social Hall 10 AM 

Soccer Challenge 

Holy Cross Field 

Chamblee 

9AM—Noon 

Christian 

Fatherhood #3 

McGivney 

10 AM 

Christian 

Fatherhood #2 

McGivney 10 AM 

Altobeli Dinner 

6 PM 

Honor Guard 

SVDP 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

mailto:kofc11402@bellsouth.net

